
 

VOLUNTEER LIST 

 16-Jan 23-Jan 30-Jan 6-Feb 

SERVICE ELDER Mike D, Jim K Jim K, John G John G, Eric D Eric D, John M 

DEACON Stuart S. Claude H. Andy V. Anjo N. 

FRONT DOOR Betty-Ann V. Joanne H. Christine / Neil V. Jason S. 

MUSICIAN Jess V Tanya Margo Pam/Siena 

PROJECTOR Tony John Josh Chris 

LIVE STREAM Cameron Mark Mark Sharon 

SOUND Neil Anjo Neil Anjo 

SUNDAY SCHOOL ON HOLD 

NURSERY ON HOLD 
 

 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 16-Jan 17-Jan 18-Jan 19-Jan 20-Jan 21-Jan 22-Jan 

Th
is

 

2nd coll: 
Benevolent 

  
YG 7:30-9 

zoom 
   

 23-Jan 24-Jan 25-Jan 26-Jan 27-Jan 28-Jan 29-Jan 

N
ex

t 

W
ee k 2nd coll: TCS 

FACE  
Elder 

Meeting.  
YG 7:30-9 

zoom 
Young adult 
zoom 7   

 

BIRTHDAY BLESSINGS CONTACT INFO 
THIS WEEK NEXT WEEK  

Jan-16 Robert Tibben Jan-23 Donna TerHorst  
Jan-17 Cadence Geertsema Jan-27 Shannon Geertsema bulletin@williamsburgcrc.org 

Jan-17 Charlie Peters   Jan-27 Mackenzie Westervelt  

Jan-17 Michael DeWar Jan-28 Micah McCourt wcrc.clerk@gmail.com 

Jan-17 Jackson Munro Jan-29 Fran VandenEykel  
Jan-22 Isak Steyn Jan-30 Sarah Geertsema Joanne 613-362-9757 

    Bill 613-794-4078 

Congratulations to Isak Steyn who is celebrating his 70th birthday  
    

  

WINTER CONVERSATIONS -  CSS is hosting open Q&A sessions every week this winter to answer all of your 

questions on charitable giving and estate planning, Explore the topics and register on our website at: 
https://csservices.ca/winter-conversations-series/. Each session will have a 10 minute introduction, and then 
an interactive Q&A. Topics include: multiplying your gift, pets, life Insurance, adding a charity child, 
cryptocurrency, executor and POA choices, joint accounts, estate taxes, and out of country issues. 

 

J a n u a r y  1 6 ,  2 0 2 2  |  9 : 3 0  a m  
 

WILLIAMSBURG CHRISTIAN REFORMED CHURCH 
 
 

12436 County Road 18, Williamsburg, ON, K0C 2H0 | 613-535-2227 | www.williamsburgcrc.org 

LEAD PASTOR 
Pastor Gregg Lawson 

613-438-4774 
wcrc.pastor@gmail.com 

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULTS MINISTRIES 
Pastor Joseph Groeneveld 

Home 613-535-2875 Cell 613-295-0888 
josephgroeneveld@gmail.com 

  

ORDER OF WORSHIP PRAYERS THIS WEEK 

Pastor Gregg Lawson  We continue to pray for those in our congregation 
who are not well or recovering. We pray for Gertie 
DeJong, Peter Dietrich and John Vreman 

 We remember in prayer the Westervelt family after 
the passing of Gerrit Westervelt last week. We pray 
that the lord may comfort them in the grief and 
assure them of their redemption. 

 We remember and pray for the Groeneveld family 
after the passing of Kristen’s grandfather 

 Please pray for the business of our communities as 
they endure another round of closures. We pray 
that we would once again be able to get out and 
about in freedom. 

 Pray for our kids, parents and teachers as they 
return to school this week. 

 Pray for our church, that we may be one, united in 
the love of Christ and for each other. Pray that we 
can support each other and hold each other up 
during these times. 

 We pray for our government leaders, scientist and 
advisors, as COVID continues to spread in our land. 
May they lead with wisdom, grace and mercy. 

 
DEAR CONGREGATION - We thank our dear 
Lord for Peter's healing. We also thank 
everyone for their prayers. Peter is back at his 
group home and is recovering – Larry and April 
Dietrich 

 

Gathering Song 
510 Come, let us worship and bow down 

Call to Worship and Greeting 

Worship Song 
526 Come, now is the time to worship 

Confession & Assurance 
Psalm 139 

Song of Assurance 
682 Before the throne of God above 

Children’s Moment 

Congregational Prayer 

Song of Preparation 
537 Open the eyes of my heart 

Scripture and Message 
Jesus changes water to wine 

John 2:1-11 

Song of Response 
604 To God be the glory 

Blessing and Doxology 
947 We receive your blessing 

mailto:bulletin@williamsburgcrc.org
mailto:wcrc.clerk@gmail.com
https://csservices.ca/winter-conversations-series/
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THIS WEEK: BENEVOLENT FUND 
The Benevolence Fund is designed to provide financial assistance to both church 
members and members of the community who are experiencing difficulties meeting 
needs such as food, shelter, clothing, health care or other financial needs. Recently the 
Deacons have had numerous requests for assistance and are asking for your support to 
this fund. 

NEXT WEEK: TCS F.A.C.E. 
Financial Assistance for Christian Education (F.A.C.E.) is a fund that is set aside to help 
those who desire to send their children to TCS, but find themselves short of having 

enough to cover the full cost of Christian Education. https://www.tcswilliamsburg.ca 
  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

THE TECH COMMITTEE is going to start cleaning 
up the balcony so that we can begin construction. 
If there is anything that you or a committee that 
you’re on would like to save please contact Anjo 
Norg. We would like to have this done by Saturday 
January 22. 

YOUNG ADULTS ZOOM BIBLE STUDY: We meet 
on Thursday Jan 27, 7:00pm on zoom to take a few 
weeks looking at the book of Habakkuk. It's a 
unique book of a prophet who wrestles with God 
why God's people have to suffer so much. Pastor 
Joe will send. 

 

COUNCIL REPORT: Council met again this past week and this is a summary of the major discussions 
and decisions: 

1. Council discussed a request to consider a proof of vaccination policy for those wishing to attend 
worship services. The government is not mandating this and council agreed that worship services will 
remain open to everyone who wishes to attend. Council will ensure that all necessary precautions are 
taken to keep the church a safe place to meet. 

2. The membership of Titia De Vries was transferred to Ottawa Calvary CRC where she worships with 
some of her family. 

3. Both pastors look forward to the day when they can once again meet with members in person and 
when planned activities will not need to be cancelled because of guidelines or health safety concerns. 

4. Both FAC and council are thankful to God for his provision for the congregation and thankful to the 
congregation for willingness to give financially to the church so that all commitments and expenses 
for 2021 are met. The approximate $1000 surplus will be transferred to the building fund. 

5. The Tech Committee reported that equipment has been ordered and hopes that it will arrive in 
February. 

6. The balcony has served as a storage place for many years. It is being cleaned up. A hospital bed was 
once donated by a member of the congregation. It has been stored in the balcony and has been 
borrowed several times. If you know of anyone who would need to use it, please contact one of the 
deacons. 
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